86th Minnesota FFA Convention

“REACH”

April 26-29, 2015
Talent Show and Reflections Program


The 86th Minnesota FFA Convention began on Sunday, April 26, 2015 at 5:30 PM at Mariucci Arena with the Minnesota FFA Talent Show and Reflections Program. Hosted by the 2014-2015 Minnesota FFA Officer team, the program included talent acts from all regions. The 2014-2015 Minnesota FFA Officer team inspired FFA members with their reflections titled “Reach” with the message that we should not settle for good but instead reach for great. Those in attendance were moved to make the most of this year's convention by Victoria Maloch, National FFA Secretary. The 2015-2016 State Officer Candidates introduced themselves to members and guests present. The Talent Show results were announced. The program concluded at 7:30 PM.
First General Session

“REACH Within”


State President Jack Roessler called the First General Session to order on Monday, April 27, 2015 at 8:30 AM. The 2014-2015 Minnesota FFA Officers conducted opening ceremonies. State Secretary Valerie Earley stated there were 3,560 members registered at the 86th Minnesota FFA Convention. President Roessler introduced Treasurer Brady Wulf as the chair for this session.  Sentinel Dalton Kampsen provided an invocation. Dr. Brian Buhr, Dean of the College of Food, Agricultural and Natural Resource Sciences, warmly welcomed attendees to the University of Minnesota and St. Paul Campus. Mr. William Nelson, President of CHS Foundation, delivered greetings to the membership. Treasurer Wulf conducted role call by region. Chapters in good standing were recognized. Secretary Earley moved to accept the list of Chapters in Good Standing. Carly Maanum of the Morris FFA Chapter seconded the motion. Motion passed. Reporter Erin Larson shared her retiring address titled, “Grow Always Serve Endlessly” and was presented with her retiring officer plaque. Treasurer Wulf presented the list of nominees of the Minnesota FFA Degree. Brett Peterson of the Kerkhoven Murdock Sunburg FFA Chapter moved to approve the list of 2015 Minnesota FFA Degree candidates. Zach Pierson of the Glencoe Silver Lake FFA Chapter seconded the motion. Motion passed. Treasurer Wulf presented the proposed 2015-2016 Minnesota FFA Association budget. Benjamin Koehl of the Hancock FFA chapter moved to accept the 2015-2016 Minnesota FFA Association Budget. Keyen Gardner of the Springfield FFA Chapter seconded the motion. Motion passed. 2015 Chartering Chapters are Silver Bay FFA Chapter from Region II and Rockford Middle School FFA Chapter from Region IV. University of Minnesota’s Dr. Roland Peterson recognized the AgriScience Fair attendees and winners. Mr. Wyatt DeJong shared a keynote address. President Roessler reassumed the duties of the chair. Secretary Earley made announcements. The session was adjourned at 9:58 AM. 

Second General Session

“REACH Out”


State President Jack Roessler called the Second General Session to order at 1:43 PM on Monday, April 27, 2015. State Secretary Valerie Earley announced that there were 3,560 members and numerous advisors and guests registered at the 86th Minnesota FFA Convention. President Roessler introduced this session's chair, Secretary Earley. Sentinel Dalton Kampsen gave an invocation.  Jordan Pollock, acting advisor, was recognized. Dr. Steve Brown, National FFA Advisor gave a welcome. Rod Hebrink, CEO of AgStar Financial Services, shared greetings. 
The motion to amend the following, Article IX, Section A strike out ‘eight regional presidents’ so amended it would read, “State officers of the organization shall be student president, student vice president, student secretary, student treasurer, student reporter, student sentinel, an executive secretary, an executive treasurer and a state advisor.”  Article IX, Section C strike out ‘and the regional presidents shall be elected by the chapters in their respective regions’ so if amended would read, “The executive secretary and executive treasurer shall be a member of the department subject to approval of the Board of Directors.” Article XI, Section C strike out ‘to the same student office’ and add ‘after their on year of service’ so amended would read, “State officers shall be elected to serve from one state convention through the succeeding convention and student officers may bot be elected, nor eligible for election after their one year of service” was made by the Dassel Cokato FFA chapter to the Minnesota FFA Board of Directors. The submitted motion was referred to the 86th Minnesota FFA Convention.
Quorum was met during the Second General Session with 92 chapters registered to consider the main motion. Dassel Cokato FFA spoke in favor of the motion. Grand Rapids FFA spoke in opposition to the motion. Zumbrota Mazeppa FFA spoke in opposition of the motion. 

Drew Foley from Alden Conger FFA moved to postpone consideration of the main motion to a future convention. Kelsey Halls from Holdingford FFA seconded the motion. Zumbrota Mazeppa FFA spoke in opposition of the motion. Motion failed.
Donovan Phoenix from Hayfield FFA moved to postpone the main motion indefinitely. Hannah Eckblad from Zumbrota Mazeppa FFA seconded the motion. Motion carried. The amendment has been postponed indefinitely. 

State Treasurer Brady Wulf shared his retiring address titled, “Passion” and was presented with his retiring officer plaque. All participating chapters and the top three placing chapters were recognized for their efforts in the Agricultural Literacy Challenge. 

State Vice President Kyla Mauk shared her retiring address titled, “Every Moment Matters” and was presented with her retiring officer plaque.  Chapter donors were recognized.  Jon Brekke, Roger Reinert, Allen Schoenfeld, Jeremy Freking, Michael Busch and Cindy Yerbich celebrated their 25th year anniversary and shared experiences from their year of service to the Minnesota FFA. President Roessler reassumed the duties of the chair. Secretary Earley made announcements and the session was adjourned at 3:13 PM.

Awards Programs

“REACH Beyond”


State President Jack Roessler called the Annual Awards Program to order at 6:30 PM on Monday, April 27, 2014 at Mariucci Arena. The Minnesota FFA Officers conducted opening ceremonies. State Secretary Valerie Earley announced that there were 3,560 members and numerous advisors and guests registered at the 86th Minnesota FFA Convention. Sentinel Dalton Kampsen gave an invocation. The Honorary Minnesota FFA Degree was presented to the nominated recipients. Ms. Mary Buschette and Mr. Steve Olson introduced the inductees to the Minnesota FFA Hall of Fame. The Minnesota FFA Officers introduced and thanked their advisors and mentors. The Stars Over Minnesota program began with Agri-Business and Agri-Science. The 2015 Minnesota Star in Agri-Science Joe Ramstad of the Forest Lake FFA Chapter. Laura Stobb from Milaca FFA Chapter was named 2015 Minnesota Star in Agri-Business. The State Choir performed an array of songs and was thanked for their hard works and talents. National FFA Secretary, Ms. Victoria Maloch, inspired FFA members with her keynote address. Mr. Scott Hislop, President of Minnesota FFA Foundation, recognized the Minnesota FFA Foundation Board of Directors and sponsors. The 2014-2015 FFA Officer Team introduced and thanked their parents for their continued support and awarded them their honorary degrees. The Minnesota FFA Band, directed by Ms. Jeannette Lund, performed.  Next, Secretary Earley recognized the 2015 proficiency winners. The Stars of Minnesota program continued with Star in Production Placement and Star Farmer Awards. The 2015 State Star in Production Placement is Jax Bauer of the Hayfield FFA Chapter and the 2015 State Star Farmer is Sabrina Porter of the Sleepy Eye FFA Chapter. The Minnesota FFA Degree was presented to 319 worthy FFA members. The Annual Awards Program was adjourned at 8:16 PM.
Third General Session

“REACH Deep”


State President Jack Roessler called the Third General Session to order at 8:45 AM on Tuesday, April 28, 2015. The 2014-2015 Minnesota FFA Officer Team conducted opening ceremonies. State Secretary Valerie Earley stated that there were 3,560 FFA members registered for the 86th Minnesota FFA Convention. President Roessler introduced the chairs for this session, State Reporter Erin Larson and State Vice President Kyla Mauk. The session chairs recognized Mrs. Pam Koenen as acting advisor for this session. Mrs. Cara Soukup, representative for Minnesota Corn Growers, brought greetings to the students. On behalf of Camps of Courage and Friendship, Ms. Brooke Jensen, Development Specialist, distributed True Friendship and Camp Courage Awards and sincerely thanked the Minnesota FFA for their continued support. State Sentinel Dalton Kampsen shared his retiring address titled “Don’t Forget You” and was presented with his retiring officer plaque. Reporter Larson announced the Chapter Membership Awards. Vice President Mauk presented Land of Service Awards. State Secretary Valerie Early shared her retiring address entitled “Open Arms” and was presented with her retiring officer plaque. Awards were presented to Minnesota FFA Chapter Models of Innovation. Mr. Harmon Wilts, President of the Minnesota FFA Alumni Association, presented Minnesota FFA Alumni Awards including the Outstanding Young Alumni, Outstanding Alumni Award and Outstanding FFA Alumni Coaching Award. President Roessler reassumed the duties of the chair. Secretary Earley delivered announcements and the session was adjourned at 10:36 AM.

Fourth General Session

“REACH”


The Fourth General Session was called to order at 12:02 PM on Tuesday, April 28, 2015 by State President Jack Roessler. The Minnesota FFA Officer Team conducted opening ceremonies. State Secretary Valerie Earley announced the role of members. President Roessler introduced State Sentinel Dalton Kampsen as the chair for this session. Ms. Emma Hoversten and Ms. Kristen Lee announced the first group of CDE awards. Mr. Scott Hislop, Chair of the Minnesota FFA Foundation, presented the National Chapter Awards. The second group of CDE winners were announced. President Roessler shared his retiring address titled, “Do It Anyway” and was presented with his retiring officer plaque. The third group of CDE awards were presented. Greg, Nathan and Kendel Peterson, Peterson Farm Bros, inspired the audience to be advocates for agriculture with their keynote address. The fourth group of CDE awards was announced. State Advisor Joel Larsen challenged Minnesota FFA members. The fifth group of CDE winners was announced. The 2015-2016 Regional FFA Presidents were introduced. They include: Region I Emily Vogt from Detroit Lakes; Region II, Mary Sauber from Staples-Motley; Region III, Nathan Koehl from Hancock; Region IV, Janelle Hueners from Chisago Lakes; Region V, Kayla Kutzke from Atwater Cosmos Grove City; Region VI, Kathryn Rogers from Worthington; Region VII, Megan Andrist from Owatonna; and Region VIII, Aricka Roberson from Zumbrota Mazeppa. The Minnesota FFA Officer Team thanked the outgoing Regional Presidents for their year of service and presented them with a small token of appreciation. Mr. Scott Hislop, Chair of the Minnesota FFA Foundation, and State Advisor Larsen presented the Milo J. Peterson Honoraria to the retiring State Officers. The sixth group of CDE winners was announced.  Heidie Sloot and Dylan Antoff, chairs of the Nominating Committee, introduced the Nominating Committee. Ms. Sloot presented the slate of the following officer candidates to serve as the 2015-2016 Minnesota FFA Officers: Sentinel, Samuel Johnson of Glencoe FFA; Reporter, Madison Taylor of Randolph FFA; Treasurer, Travis Troendle of Lanesboro FFA; Secretary, Mariah Daninger of Forest Lake FFA; Vice President, Morgan Krause of Buffalo FFA; and President, PJ Aarsvold of Plainview Elgin Millville FFA. Mr. Antoff moved that the report be accepted with an implied second and the motion passed unanimously. The new officers were duly installed in their offices. State President Aarsvold adjourned the 86th Minnesota FFA Convention at 2:54 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Brooke Wente
2015 Convention Recording Secretary

